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Minutes of …	LITTLE COMPTON 
	ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
		

Correspondence Address :  	The Clerk LCPC, 5 Back Lane, Long Compton, Shipston on Stour, Warwickshire, CV36 5LG
Telephone :	07866 046 001	
Email :		littlecompton.pc1@gmail.com
Website :	www.littlecomptonpc.org

Minutes of Little Compton Ordinary Parish Council Meeting held on 
Monday 16th January 2023 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall. 
Present :	Councillors Sarka Wilde (Chair), Graeme Evans, Andrew Lukas, Sarah Elliott (Clerk) and District Cllr Sarah Whalley-Hoggins.  Also, 3 persons representing Kitebrook School and 15 other members of the public present.

1. Apologies accepted from Cllr Ian Robinson

The meeting then skipped to Planning Item 23/03590/FUL :  Kitebrook School Erection of multi-use games area on existing sports pitch.  The representatives from Kitebrook, Mr John Gale from Savills (re Planning), the Head Master of the School and Mr Sandhu who put in the application. 

Several members of the public put forward their points of view and brought up the following troubles :
i) The site proposed being of special geological interest for roman/saxon  remains  
	-JG said Kitebrook consulted with Coventry Archeologists
ii) The Floodlights now being used are mobile and clearly the school was denied use of fixed floodlights, these now disturbing local houses.
iii) The 7 Ash trees lining the field between the houses have been cut down to stumps without any disease present according to the tree surgeon 
· Kitebrook state they have a tree report 
iv) This has now created a noise issue for local residents as there is no barrier between the school and the residents
· Kitebrook say they have plans to replace the hedgerow with new trees
V) There was concern about the use of the pitch outside school hours, which Kitebrook clearly stated was not their intention.
vi) The planning application is out of step with photographs put forward to support it (particularly pertaining to the new car park which has been developed to a size considerably bigger than proposed)
vii) Again the development was made at the cost of a woodland that used to exist which was destroyed to make way for the car park
viii) Concerns about the school using its land in an area of outstanding natural beauty to develop further at a huge environmental cost to the local area and wildlife
ix) Residents also stated clearly that they did not receive invitations to the meeting at the school to be advised of the new planning application, but heard it only by chance
· JG did state that it was a ‘select’ invitation to this event (which did include members of the LCPC) 
x) Finally, it was felt that the application following the above select consultation, was submitted in mid-December with a mid-January date for objection – which is the busiest time of the year and includes 3 bank holidays.

The residents requested that the Parish Council visit the site themselves to see at first hand why these complaints are coming forward. 

The Stratford District Councillor then stood up and talked about a number of issues which she felt were nefarious with regards to the application, including the use of mobile floodlights after the planning department had refused permission for floodlights on the pitch and cars filing along the A44 waiting to enter the school car park, off a very busy 50mph stretch of road.  Furthermore she mentioned the development of the Thatch Barn, which she stated would require a bat survey before being granted for re-development.

Finally, it was agreed by all parties that further discussions could be held to come to a more agreeable application being made. 

The usual Council Meeting then resumed as follows :  
2.  Minutes of the meeting held on 21st November 2022 were proposed to be a true and accurate record by Cllr Andrew Lukas and seconded by Cllr Graeme Evans and were signed by the Chairman, Sarka Wilde.  

3. The District Councillor, Sarah Whalley-Hoggins did not report further.

4. Clerk’s report was read out as follows :
a. November Minutes typed and posted on notice boards
b. Emails and correspondence received and disseminated to councillors
c. Invoices paid including CPRE 
d. Produced the Budget for approval and prepared Precept request
e. Updated accounts to end of December
f. Emailed Mike Hartnell re Tree-work on Ash in Cemetery
g. Enquired about costs for a Bus Shelter
h. Phoned Will Messenger re Kitebrook and meeting

5. Ann Hanks noted there is a large pothole appeared outside The Old Chapel on Chapel Row.  Clerk will report to County Council.  Post Meeting Note :  Reported on 19/1/23 Number 479669432

6. Correspondence received this month :  Mostly this concerned the two applications from Kitebrook, from local residents wishing to attend the council meeting and from John Gale also advising that Kitebrook will attend the meeting.

7. Financial :  

a. Payments noted as per agenda
b. It was proposed by the Chair, Sarka that the council will invite other parties to create a Coronation Celebration and to budget £1500 for this event.  Agreed by Cllrs G Evans and A Lukas
i. The Bus Shelter was considered with costs given by the Clerk, at approx. £6,500 plus VAT, plus delivery £645 plus installation cost.  It was proposed by the Chair, Sarka that the council looks further into buying a Bus Shelter though no money was allocated into the budget / precept for this expense.  It may come out of current reserves and be dedicated to King Charles III Coronation. Agreed by Cllrs G Evans and A Lukas  
c. The Budget was considered and a further £3000 would be required for tree work to be completed on an Ash in the cemetery.  It was proposed by Cllr G Evans that this be split over the previous and the current year and so £1500 was allocated to this year’s budget.  The Budget was agreed by all councillors present and will be published on our website.
d. The Precept was then proposed by Cllr G Evans to be requested at £11,200 and agreed by Cllrs S Wilde and A Lukas.
e. It was agreed by all councillors to pay the increased cost for the Village Hall for meetings six per year for 2 hours at £15.ph.  = £180. Plus electricity charges which the Village Hall committee have stated they also need to charge.


8. It was proposed by G Evans that the Contract for Mowing and Cemetery Maintenance be continued with Lawns to Mow, subject to approval of their renewed pricing (if applicable)

9. The Cemetery was discussed regarding burning of bonfires by the contractors being inappropriate over future plots of residents.  Clerk to request Lawns to Mow to cease this practice.  The Blue Bin at the cemetery was also discussed and D-Cllr Sarah Whalley-Hoggins said she would request a blue bin for the cemetery (Clerk will also follow up). 

10. Planning :

Other than the discussion with Kitebrook, there were no objections raised to the current planning applications at The Old School, Newtown.
The Councillors made no agreement on Kitebrook applications until further discussion are had with residents and District and local councillors.  

Date of next meeting will be on Monday 20th March 2023 at 7pm. 
